
Addendum – Council – 03/03/2022 - Community governance review 

of the unparished area of Taunton and adjoining parishes – results 

of first stage consultation and draft recommendations 

1. Recommendation 2.2 A (v) currently reads: 

(v) The area covered by the Maidenbrook Ward of Cheddon Fitzpaine Parish 

Council, including several sites earmarked for housing development in the near 

future, be included within the boundary of the proposed new Taunton Parish. 

To be more precise and to avoid any future confusion it is proposed to refine the 

recommendation further to aid in clarifying that it is not the totality of the 

Maidenbrook Ward that is proposed to be included; 

(v) The urban area covered by within the Maidenbrook Ward of Cheddon Fitzpaine 

Parish Council, including several sites earmarked for housing development in the 

near future, be included within the boundary of the proposed new Taunton Parish. 

(Refer to Appendix A on Pg.31 and Pg.44 in Appendix B for the map). 

2. At 9.62 in the Covering Report – Projected Electorate of remainder of 

Staplegrove Parish in 2027 

The report currently states that is expected that the projected electorate of the 

remainder of Staplegrove that is not to be included in the proposed Taunton Parish 

Boundary is less than 150, to be confirmed. 

We have now had confirmation from Electoral Services of property figures of 21 and 

an electorate figure of the area of 37. This is unlikely to fluctuate dramatically in the 

next five years. 

 


